
Minutes

Miramar College Academic Senate 

Location: S5-104

December 7th, 2010   3:30-5:00pm

Senators Present: Daphne Figueroa, Darrel Harrison, Buran Haidar, David Buser, David Navarro, Linda Woods, MaryAnn Guevarra, Valri Nesbit, Peter Elias, Marilyn Espitia, Isabella Feldman, Mark Hertica, Jeff Higginbotham, April Koch, Mark Manasse, Eric Mosier, Wheeler North, Sadayoshi Okumoto, Jordan Omens, Nam Sinkaset, Dan Trubovitz, Joe Young, Lawrence Hahn, Ruth Trejo  
Absent: Francois Bereaud, Sean Bowers, Otto Dobre, Tim Hempleman, Mary Kjartanson, Angela Romero, Maricarmen Cedillo
Other Attendees: Duane Short, Mark Dinger, Kathy Werle (VPI), Joan Thompson, Peter Fong (VPSS), Juli Bartolomei

Meeting called to order at 3:36pm.

A. Approval of Agenda and Previous Minutes
The agenda and previous minutes were approved unchanged.

B. Senate Reports
i. Treasurer – David Buser reported a balance of $1,234.73, noting that the cost of the BBQ had not been deducted yet. 
ii. President – Daphne expressed appreciation for Norris Charles and Wheeler North for their important contribution to the BBQ success. She reported that:
a) The Community College League of California (CCLC) Commission on the Future report is out and has already been forwarded to all senators as important reading. Otto Lee, a member of the commission, presented it to the District DGC meeting last week. The commission membership was skewed towards trustees and administrators with limited faculty representation. She reminded of the ASCCC resolution 7.02 F10 urging that, if decisions are made based on this report, that the Academic Senate should have primacy in academic and professional matters. 
b) Sandi Trevisan prepared advertizing flyers for our new spring courses. Sonny Nguyen is leading a student group to post and disseminate. 
c) The Senate Presidents of the district colleges agreed to forward the Textbook Adoption and Procurement Policy to the DGC and to the Board, as approved by the District Task Force.  Feedback from faculty through their senates will be forwarded for consideration to the taskforce at a fall meeting, for a likely revisit of the policy after one year.  
d) Campus power shut down from Dec 27 – 31, 2010; the campus will be officially closed. All are to unplug electric connections to computers, copiers, fax machines, scanners, etc. Special arrangements are underway for specific spots such as the science freezers and the Health Center.

e) All faculty are encouraged to sign the Diversity Pledge that was sent by email from Ray Ramirez, Dean of Institutional Effectiveness at Continuing Ed.
iii. Past President – None
C. Special Reports/Information

i. FLEX Coordinator Report – None. Lisa Brewster was not in attendance.
ii. Program Plans for a Campus of 25,000 Students – Kathy Werle asked for approval of the plans. Daphne informed that corrections to the numbers were made. The Program plans were unanimously approved.
D. Committee Reports/Information
i. Basic Skills Update – Mark Manasse reported that a) the Action Plan was finished, and Daphne added that it was already signed, b) new projects have been funded for spring, and c) discussions are ongoing with an “Early Alert” software company to provide their system for a free trial.
ii. District Classroom Standards Committee Update – None
iii. Academic Affairs Committee – Possible Instructional Reorganization. David Navarro summarized the rationale for its consideration as School size disparity and the deans’ workload equity and the imminent need to fill the position of the Dean of the School of the TCWI.  He explained that the timing of its forwarding for faculty consideration and approval is due to the March Board meeting deadline that would need to be met if the campus decides to go forward with a proposal. He presented drafts of three proposals. Questions were asked about school FTES numbers provided and the nature of factors impacting the deans’ workload. Kathy clarified that grant activity and grant program management are additional factors. Additional information about the FTES numbers by department was requested. All faculty were asked to take the proposals to their departments for input and alternative placement of their own departments in Schools.  It was agreed that campus-wide discussion that involved classified staff is warranted and that the issue will be revisited early in Spring 2011.  
E. New Business
i. Proposed Articulation Criteria – Duane Short summed up a) the history of our student population and articulation and the impact of online instruction and satellite campuses, b) efforts and interest of private universities to articulate with Miramar College for implied endorsement that they can use for marketing to their prospective students, and c) past discussion among the three district Articulation Officers. Duane asked the Senate to weigh in on and approve a set of “Proposed Criteria for Articulation with Private Universities” that was already approved by the Counseling Department and the Curriculum Committee. After he responded to a number of questions, a motion to suspend the rules to approve the proposed criteria without a second reading was seconded and approved. The Senate unanimously approved the proposed criteria. 
ii. Adoption of Spring Academic Senate Calendar – Daphne presented the calendar that was unanimously approved with two back-to-back meetings on April 5th and April 12th, the latter of which is dedicated for the Senate elections.
F. Old Business

i. Proposed SDCCD Copyright Guidelines (Second Reading) – Eric Mosier informed that he received questions about classroom use and none about the guidelines document. The Senate unanimously approved the proposed guidelines without change. Daphne thanked all Miramar members who served on the task force.    
G. Announcements
i. MLK Parade – Scheduled for Saturday, January 15, 2011. Daphne shared a graphic of the planned float that students are very excited about. She announced that Adela Jacobson is soliciting all capable faculty and staff with appropriate building and woodwork skills to volunteer and to participate in float building. Free T-shirts will be provided by our College President! 

ii. Linda Woods is resigning from her position as an elected Senate Executive Board member and nominations for her replacement are solicited.
iii. Kathy Werle, Miramar College’s VPI, announced that she submitted her resignation and read a prepared statement (see separate file “KWStatementtoAS”).
The meeting was adjourned at 4:40pm. Next meeting will be on February 1st, from 3:30-5:00pm in S5-104. Please submit agenda items by 01/26/11.
Respectfully submitted,  
Buran Haidar and Juli Bartolomei
